
October Activity Director Report: 

 

We’re starting to wind down with fall sports.  In a count provided to MHSA we have 54 females 

competing in MHSA sanctioned sports and 47 males within Jefferson High School. This count includes 

football, volleyball and cross country.  

 

We just wrapped up a very busy homecoming week.  Mr. Moodry and I sat down and discussed our 

“what would we do different” next year. It was successful, but almost too busy with the home schedules 

of games we felt. As always, we look to the pro’s and con’s and how can we improve from year to year. 

 

Cross Country has had a very successful season so far with good numbers and almost all but a couple of 

athletes auto-qualifying (to this point) for the State Cross Country meet which will be held in Missoula 

on October 26th.  They’ll wind up their season with a meet in Townsend on Oct 17th. 

 

The Flag Football team made their first state appearance and won their first game at this tournament.  It 

was held in Bozeman at Bobcat Stadium. The girls and coaches improved tremendously throughout their 

first season.  

 

The Football team will wrap up their regular season play next Friday, Oct 25th at home vs Townsend.  

This will also be senior night.  The boys and coaches are having a very successful season and hopefully 

will be able to host the first round in playoffs on November 2nd.  

 

Volleyball has their last home game, which is also senior night on October 26th vs Manhattan.  District 

volleyball will be held in Manhattan on October 31st & November 1st.  Divisionals will be the following 

week in Colstrip, followed by State in Bozeman on November 14-16.  The Booster Club hosted a 

pie/dessert social after the game on Thursday, 10/10 vs Whitehall.  

 

Mr. Bowman and his Band Department will hold their Fall Concert on Tuesday, October 22nd at 7 pm.  

 

Speech & Debate kicks off their season on November 1st and 2nd by traveling to Big Timber. There are 

about a dozen students involved with speech and debate.  

 

Down the road, the winter sports meeting will be held on Monday, November 11th at 6pm.  

 

 

 

 


